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GARY REPORT 
 
A Rainbow Rises Out Of Africa Tragedy 
 
When I was in Africa for three months, teaching pastors and bishops, on only one 
occasion did I have any disagreement in a session.  It was at Bungoma, and two pastors 
objected to the teaching to the extent that the others objected to their interruptions.  But 
one of those pastors, Rev. Shikuku, later attended the large and highly successful 
meeting in Rongo in September, 2017, and there spoke with me on the phone that he 
now believed in Bride truth.  But little did he know what the price for that decision 
would be.  I will let him tell his story, but for the last two months he has been isolated to 
living in a hospital because he was unable to pay the bill.  That’s the way it is in much 
of Africa—you have to stay there until your bill is paid.  You will understand more as 
you read his two emails he sent to me.  Also, Bishop Aladwa is mentioned here, who is 
the bishop who threatened Constable Rubben, Caleb, and me, addressed in the April 14 
and May 6 “Gary Reports.” 
 

Shalom Gary, 
 
This is Rev. Shikuku from Bungoma.  Gary, I am sincerely sorry for the negative 
campaign we did about the Bride Church in Kenya.  I did not kill anyone 
physically, but I killed from my heart.  I can't continue living in isolation, but 
God has saved me and I am reformed and have been advancing Bride teachings 
and interest in my region.  I have communicated this to Caleb, and now am 
doing so to you. 
 
Brother Gary, I went through a rough time in my life.  Just because I turned 
against Bishop Aladwa and many pastors who planned to kill Caleb and destroy 
the Bride Church, before they were arrested some months back they organized a 
gang who came and hacked me and my wife in the house using machetes, and 
killed two of my three children.  I have been in the hospital for a long time and 
today am happy Caleb is visiting me here.  I want to be part of the revival team 
to expand the Bride work if it happens that I get out of the hospital. 
 
Gary, I am happy the killers are in the prisons. 
 
Bless you, 
 
Rev. Shikuku Wamalwa 

 
And upon his bill being paid and him being released from the hospital that same day, 
Shikuku wrote to me: 
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Gary, 
 
I am out of the hospital.  Thank you for sending Caleb and his team to come visit 
me in the hospital and discharge me. 
 
My wife has been living at the chief camp before the demonic Bishop Aladwa 
was taken to prison.  The villagers told me some of his relatives set my house on 
fire and it was burned to ashes.  But all in all, I am safe with my wife now. 
 
Brother Gary, I resisted your teachings not because they were wrong, but I did it 
because we were jealous of your work of the Bride and feared our churches 
collapsing from members joining the Bride church.  I worked with many pastors 
to do harm to Caleb, Rubben, and Timothy [the lawyer and his wife who were 
shot] because they were the people who were propagating the expansion of the 
Bride’s work.  But I am changed and am going to work with equal effort that I 
used to bring the Bride work down, but it failed.   
 
I thank you for the support. 
 
God bless you, 
 
Rev. Shikuku  

 
The Bride team is very glad for Shikuku to go with them and share his amazing 
testimony.  And he is excited to be able to do so.  This is just one more example of how 
the Bride work is being set free to strengthen and expand the Bride—first in Kenya, and 
beyond.  Caleb expressed that his plan is to visit all forty-seven counties in Kenya, and 
then have me to come and address a conference of representatives from all of the 
counties.  And to think that when I left Africa, I simply hoped that the seed would 
remain.  Well, it did indeed remain, and has multiplied to a degree that no one could 
have ever expected!  This is the work of the Father.  And it is our hope that the iniquity 
that has been on that continent is indeed being removed (Zechariah 3:9)! 
 
And I want you to know that because you provided the finances to make all of this 
possible, you are just as much a part of this rich and valuable success.  Without your 
support, this could not have happened.  Rev. Shikuku’s release from the hospital and 
their ongoing journeys all across Kenya are made possible by your faithful 
participation.  If we all do our individual parts, then there is hope that Immanuel will 
indeed return.  This is in fact our goal and our purpose.  Those in Africa have gone so 
far as to pay the ultimate price with their lives for this work, and I hope you will do 
your part as well. 
 
Click here to provide your support. 
 
Blessings, 
 
Gary 
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